

Jewish Telegraphic Agency

DAILY NEWS BULLETIN

660 FIRS

IEW YORK 16. N.Y.

Contents Copyright: Republication only by provious arrangement

Vol. XXXIII - 49th year

Friday, June 24, 1966

No. 120

N.Y. MAYOR CANCELS DINNER FOR ARAB RULER; REBUFFS ANTI-JEWISE ATTACK

NEW YORK, June 23, (JTA) -- Mayor John V, Lindsay today canceled a dinner and reception for King Faisal of Saudi Arabia scheduled for tonight as protest against the anti-Jowish statements made by the Saudi Arabian ruler at a press luncheon yesterday in Washington. Covernor Rockefeller similarly canceled a routine courtesy call he had been scheduled to make tomorrow at the king's suite at the Waldorf-Astoria here.

Prior to his decision to cancel the dinner here, Mayor Lindsay personally met in Washington with Secretary of State Dean Rusk at the State Department. Mr. Rusk sought to dissuade the mayor from taking such an action which he felt could offend President Johnson's official guest. King Faisal is visiting the United States as a guest of the Government.

The mayor's office here had since yesterday afternnon been inundated by hundreds of telegrams and telephone calls strongly protesting against the scheduled honors for tonight for King Faisal. City Council president Frank O'Connor announced he had recived an invitation to the official functions for the king and that he would not attend.

U.S. Jewish Groups Protest King Faisal's Anti-Jewish Outburst

Virtually every Jewish organization protested today against the anti-Jewish remarks voiced in Washington yesterday by the King of Saudi Arabia. Among the organizations that issued statements were the National Community Relations Advisory Council; the American Jewish Committee; the Anti-Defamation League of B'nai B'rith; the American Jewish Congress; Hadassah; the American Zionist Council; the Zionist Organization of America; and many others.

The National Community Relations Advisory Council, coordinating body of Jewish organizations engaged in the fight for civil rights and in combatting anti-Semitism, said that King Faisal's attitude was "shocking." Noting that he was in this country on an official state visit, the NCRAC said he had "abused the hospitality of our Government by publicly maligning American citizens who are Jews. Diplomatic courtesy," the statement noted, "does not give license to bigotry."

The American Jewish Committee especially "deplored" King Faisal's declaration that he supports the Arab boycott of Americans engaged in business dealings with Israel, declaring: "In so doing, he is approving a program that has been specifically denounced by his host, the United States Government,"

On behalf of the American Jewish Congress, Dr. Joachim Prinz "heartily" commended the Mayor for his cancelation action. Pointing out that President Johnson's Administration policy also supports Israel, Dr. Prinz asked: "Does King Faisal consider the President of the United States to be an enemy as well?" All Americans of many faith, Dr. Prinz stated, "abhor the Arab ruler's attitude toward Israel and toward those who are its friends."

Dore Schary, national chairman of the ADL, stated in a telegram to Mayor Lintsay, before the latter's cancelation of the scheduled Faisal dinner: "After King Faisal's remarks in Washington yesterday, we believe it unseemly for New Yorkers to say that he is welcome in our city. The city's tribute as contemplated should be reserved for those who come to us in friendship. We urge you to cancel the city's official welcome to him."

Dr. Max Nussbaum, chairman of the American Zionist Council, said the anti-Jewish remarks of the King of Saudi Arabia "come with ill grace from a visiting monarch who is being given the hospitality of our country and our city. If King Faisal wishes to consider the Zionists to be the enemies of his country, that is his privilege. But he show know that the overwhelming number of American citizens, both Jews and non-Jews, as well as the Government of the United States, have given decisive support in the creation of Israel and applaud the efforts of that small country in the kiddle East to develop a democratic society which will become a boon to the entire area, for the benefit of Jew and Arab alike,"

Jacques Torczyner, president of the Zionist Organization of America, also "deplored" the Saudi Arabian king's remarks, noting that, among the citizens of the host country are 5,500,000 Jews loyal to the United States. Mrs. Mortimer Jacobson, national president of Hadassah, stated that Faisal could have been expected while a guest of the United States "to conduct himself in a manner that would not offend the American Jewish community."

Faisal's anti-jewish remarks evoke criticism in u.s. congress

WASHINGTON, June 23. (JTA) -- The anti-Jewish remarks made here yesterday by King Faisal of Saudi Arabia evoked many protests in both houses of Congress today. Fowever, some members of the Senate, including J.W. Fulbright, chairman of the Senate Foreign Relations Committee, expressed regret over the fact that New York's Mayor John V. Lindsay had canceled the city's scheduled dinner in honor of the Arab monarch,

That cancelation was lauded in a speech on the Senate floor by New York's senior member, Sen. Jacob K. Javits, a Republican. He said that Mayor Lindsay's action was "the only feasible reaction to the king's intemperate remarks." He added, however, that he hoped the Saudi Arabian king would avail himself, before he leaves U.S. soil, "of the opportunity to call for peace in the Middle Bast,"

In a speech on the floor of the House of Representatives, Rep. Seymour Halpern, New York Republican, called the king's remarks a "deplorable breach" of United States hospitality. Be pointed out that American Jews were barred by the king from visiting Saudi Arabia and added that, now, King Faisal "should know that he will be unwelcome in New York City because New York City takes pride in respecting the race, color and religious faith of all of its citizens."

Rep. Leonard Farbstein, New York Democrat, informed the House that he had sent a telegram to Mayor Lindsay, requesting cancelation of the Faisal dinner. He quoted his wire as having stated, among other things that "Jewish taxpayers' funds should not be used for a feast for their declared enemy."

The comments objecting to Mayor Lindsay's cancelation action came here after Sen. Bourke B. Hickenlooper, Iowa Republican, who is the ranking minority member of the Senate Foreign Relations Committee, had given a luncheon in honor of King Faisal. At that event, he paid tribute to the Saudi Arabian monarch. After the luncheon, he stated that he was "very distressed" by the fact that New York was "most inhospitable" to the king. Mr. Fulbright expressed his disagreement with Mayor Lindsay, while Sen. Gale McGee, Wyoming Democrat, said: "I think the Mayor should have set world politics ahead of the politics of his own city."

Dr. Mohammed Mehdi, a leader of the anti-Israel "Action Committee on Arab-American Relations," announced that his group had asked King Faisal to cancel his planned flight to New York's La Guardia Field, calling New York "this Tel Aviv of the Allantic," He said he had suggested that King Faisal fly, instead, to the airport at Newark, N.J., taking a helicopter from that point directly to the United Nations grounds. The Arabian ruler is being tendered a luncheon tomorrow by U.N. Secretary-General U Thant.

SHAZAR'S VISIT TO URUGUAY RESULTS IN PACT ON ATOMIC ENERGY FOR PEACE

MONTEVIDEO, June 23. (JTA) -- The first concrete result of the current visit to Uruguay by Israel's President Zalman Shazar was achieved here today, when an agreement was signed at ceremonies in the Foreign Ministry for Israeli-Uruguayan cooperation in the development and use of atomic energy for peaceful purposes.

The pact was signed on behalf of Uruguay by Foreign Minister Luis Vidal Zagio and, for Israel, by Israel's Ambassador here, Hagai Dikan, Yesterday, Mr. Vidal Zagio held a conference in his offices with President Shazar, then presented to the Israeli President the principal members of the foreign diplomatic corps in Montevideo.

The Uruguayan Ministry of Posts announced this morning that it is rushing into print and distribution a second issue of 100,000 special postage stamps, bearing the portrait of Mr. Shazar. The first issue of that stamp, at a value of seven pesos, was placed on sale yesterday. By nightfall, it developed that the entire first issue of 100,000 had been sold out.

Bestowal of extraordinary honors on Mr. Shazar and on his wife, Mrs. Rachel Shazar, who accompanied him on his visit to Uruguay as the first stop of a six-week tour of four Latin American countries, continued today. The Israeli President was received this morning in the chambers of the Uruguayan Supreme Court by all the members of the country's highest tribunal.

Last night, after two gala dinners staged for the visitors -- one by President Alberto Heber for the guest President, the other for Mrs. Shazar, given by Mr. Heber's sister, Donna Blanca Usher de Pons -- the Israeli visitors were guests of honor at a concert by the Uruguayan Philharmonic Orchestra. The orchestra, conducted by its Chinese guest conductor. Choo Hoey, featured a symphony, entitled "Anne Frank," written by the Uruguayan Jewish composer, Leon Biriotti,

At noon today, Mrs. Shazar was the guest of honor at a luncheon given for her by the Organization of Uruguayan Jewish Women. The wife of President Shazar called on the Jewish women here to maintain unity in the fight against anti-Semitism.

HAIFA TECHNION STUDENT STRIKE ENDS; AGREEMENT ON DISPUTE REACHED

HAIFA, June 23. (JTA) -- A dispute at the Israel Institute of Technology which led to a strike by all of the Technion students was settled last night and the students promptly halted their strike.

The agreement ending the dispute provides that the Technion administration will invite all instructors who taught in the architecture faculty this year to continue to give the same number of hours of instruction next year. The Technion also agreed to assure representation of the faculty when matters concerning that faculty are discussed by any Technion body. Faculty members had complained they were not represented at discussions of vital importance to the faculty.

The dispute, which has been in existence several years, reached a head four months ago when the Technion Senate decided to split the architecture faculty and replace its dean. The settlement provides that a unified study program for the faculty has been worked out. The students began their strike yesterday morning.

ISRAEL CONSIDERS NEW INCENTIVES FOR INVESTORS, MINISTER REPORTS

JERUSALEM, June 23. (JTA) -- New incentives for investors are being considered by the Israel Government and changes in Israel's law to encourage investments are also under consideration. Chaim Zadok. Commerce and Industry Minister. said last night.

Fe told the Economic Committee of Parliament that the changes would apply to foreign and domestic investors alike. He said the rate of amortization for tax deductions would be raised and that credits would be advanced for current capital needs of Israeli enterprises. The Minister added that possibilities of additional incentives for exporters also were being discussed. He said that priorities would be given to enterprises in development areas to create thousands of new jobs.

EURCMART COUNTRIES UNWILLING TO RESPOND TO ISRAELI DEMANDS

BRUSSELS, June 23, (JTA) -- The head of the European Economic Community delegation to the EEC-Israel joint committee said here today that the EEC was willing to accept a reduction of 20 percent in European Common Market customs on Israeli grape-fruit segments but declined to respond to a large number of Israeli complaints on other aspects of its Euromart trade.

The joint committee was set up in the agreement under which Israel received some limited concessions on its booming trade with the six Euromart countries but these fell far short of Israeli hopes. The Israelis had sought an associate membership in the EEC.

The meeting today was the second since the committee was organized to deal on a limited scale with Israeli complaints. The EEC members include nine representatives of the EEC executive commission and 21 representatives of the six Euromart countries. It is headed by Axel Herbst, general director of the EEC Commission foreign department. The Israeli delegation is headed by Ambassador Amiel Najar.

Ambassador Najar recalled various points discussed at the first meeting of the joint commission, including problems of Israel's citrus exports, one of its principal exports to Euromart, other farm products, products for which Israel supplies final processing and the general question of reciprocal trade arrangements. It was at this point that M. Herbst offered the reduction on Israel's grapefruit segment exports but gave no positive reply on the other points raised by Mr. Najar.

The Israeli envoy noted that the powers of the joint committee were limited, excluding consideration of such a major question as associate membership for Israel, but he stressed that Israel has repeatedly expressed its desire for associate membership. He also said that if general and permanent peace was created in the Mediterranean area, it would have to be equitable in respect to EEC treatment of all Mediterranean countries selling oranges to the European Common Market.

ISRAEL MEDICAL ASSN. WANTS GERMAN ELIMINATED FROM CONVENTION

JERUSALEM, June 23. (JTA) -- The executive committee of the Israel Medical Association voted today not to act as host to an international convention scheduled here for next March unless German is dropped as one of the four official convention languages. The committee also voted not to allow the conference the use of the Beit Earofe Medical Center unless use of German was canceled by the World Association of Physicians convention.

The daily newspaper Maariv reported that a former SS officer visited Israel last month as a member of a Parliamentary delegation from Lower Saxony. The newspaper identified him as Baron Oto Friedrich von Viernes and said he spent two weeks in Israel with the delegation. It also said that he was responsible for wartime deportations from Lodz in occupied Poland. No comment on the report was available from Israel; authorities.

MOSCOW SIGNS AGREEMENT FOR CONCERTS BY ISRAEL PHILHARMONIC ORCHESTRA

JERUSALEM, June 23. (JTA) -- An agreement for a concert tour by the Israel Philharmonic Orchestra throughout the Soviet Union in November was signed today in Moscow by the orchestral's director, Itzhak Höftel, and the Soviet official concert agency.

The agreement also provides for a Soviet orchestra to make a tour of Israel starting in November. The director also signed agreements today providing for concerts in Israel by such noted Soviet artists as violinist David Olstrakh and planist S. Richter.

The agreement for the Philharmonic tour of the USSR is the second to be signed. The first one was signed in May and then a cable was received here from Moscow asking for an indefinite postponement of the tour because of "technical difficulties." It was then generally believed here that the Soviets had gone through one of their frequent policy switches. Israel Orchestra officials now believe that Soviet bureaucracy, rather than a chance of policy. was responsible.

The agreement signed today provides for 17 concerts by the Israel Orchestra during a three-week visit, starting November 12. One of the concerts will have as a soloist Mr. Oistrakh, who has visited Israel and performed with the orchestra.

ISRAELI SOUVENIRS BANNED AT INTERNATIONAL FAIR IN MOSCOW

LONDON, June 23, (JTA) -- Visitors to the recent Israeli Pavilion at the International Fair in Moscow were asked by Soviet guards to leave behind souvenirs they had picked up at the pavilion, it was reported here today.

Israel's invitation to participate in the Soviet International Modern Agricultural Machinery and Equipment Fair attracted considerable speculation initially. Later it was learned that while the participation was widely publicized outside of the Soviet Union, there was no mention in the Soviet Union about the Israeli pavilion, according to additional information coming to light,

It was also learned that despite the enthusiastic response to the Israeli exhibits, particularly the irrigation and food-picking machines, no sales of the machines were made in Moscow, Offers to sell such machinery in the Soviet Union were met with blunt rejections, according to the reports. Soviet television and Soviet journalists covered the Israeli pavilion fully but none of the coverage appeared either on Soviet television or in the Soviet press. All of the reports were entirely for foreign distribution.

LIFE SENTENCES DEMANDED FOR FIVE NAZIS ON TRIAL FOR KILLING JEWS

STUTTGART, June 23. (JTA) -- The prosecution in the 79-day trial of 10 former Nazis accused of mass murder of Jews in Tarnopol in occupied Galicia demanded today life sentences for five of the defendants. Lesser sentences were asked for two others and acquittals for the remaining three.

The defendants were charged with the murder of at least 20,000 Jews between 1941 and 1943. The prosecution asserted that the defendants had no excuse, having committed the murders voluntarily and that they could have avoided the murders if they had wished to do so.

Life terms were demanded for Herman Mueller, 57, now a businessman, who was leader of the Nazi security service in Tarnopol and who was charged with 23 counts of murder and complicity in five other cases of murder; Paul Radel, 60, Thomas Hasenberg, 57, Walter Lamborg, 55, and Willi Hermann, 56.

The prosecution asked for a term of eight years for Horst Winkler, 59, and five and a half years for Paul Mellar. Acquittal for lack of evidence was asked for Erwin Czerwonym, Julius Aust and Eubert Schwach. A total of 120 witnesses were heard during the trial, one of the longest in postwar Germany. Sentences are not expected to be imposed befor July.

NAZI SERVING LIFE TERM IN DUTCH PRISON TO BE TRANSFERRED TO GERMANY

THE HAGUE, June 23. (JTA) -- The Dutch Parliament approved today by a large majority a decision of Justice Minister I vo Camkalden to transfer temporarily the ailing German war criminal Willy Lages to a West German hospital.

The 64-year-old former Nazi is serving a life term in Breeda prison on conviction of aiding in the deportation of 70,000 Jews from Holland to Nazi death camps during the war. The Liberal Party, the Farmers Party and the Communists opposed the temporary transfer.

SO. AFRICAN GOVERNMENT ADMITS RABBIS AND TEACHERS FOR JEWISH SCHOOLS

JOHANNESBURG, June 23. (JTA) -- The Departments of Interior and of Immigration of the South African Government placed no difficulties in the way of Jewish ministers and teachers for whom admission is sought, Gustav Saron, general secretary of the South African Jewish Board of Deputies, reported to the monthly meeting of Deputies here.

N.C.R.A.C. OPENS FOUR-DAY MEETING; DISCUSSES IMPORTANT ISSUES

WASHINGTON, June 23. (JTA) -- The National Community Relations Advisory Council, central advisory body of eight national organizations and 78 local Jewish councils, opened its annual plenary session here today with 250 delegates from all perts of the country attending. The four-day session will deal with policy matters concerning major issues affecting Jewish community relations in this country.

The sessions will assess the current status of anti-Semitism in the country, the role of Jewish community relations in international affairs and developments in the Radical Right movement. It will also discuss civil rights, the church-state issue, the war against poverty, individual freedom and Jewish security and other topics of interest to American Jewy.

Workshop sessions today concerned the situation of the Jews in the Soviet Union and a number of domestic problems. President Johnson sent a message of greeting to the plenary meeting which was read by NCRAC chairman Azon Goldman, of Washington, D. C. The President stressed the new legislation combined with existing programs will promote civil rights and combat discrimination.

CONVENTION OF REFORM RABBIS HEARS REPORT ON CONVERTS TO JUDAISM

TORONTO, June 23. (JTA) -- Eighty percent of all Reform rabbis in this country polled on the sentiments of their converts to Judaism replied that the converts have been assets to Jewish life, it was reported here today at the convention of the Central Conference of American Rabbis. central body of the Reform rabbinate.

The report said that free pamphlets were in preparation, one by Rabbi Bernard Bamberger of New York, former CCAR president, directed to the non-Jew seeking a faith; the second is by Rabbi Robert Kahn, whose appeal will be to the unaffiliated Jew. The third already completed is by Rabbi David M. Eichhorn of New York, to interpret to the Jewish laity the philosophy of mission and the reasons for engaging in this sharing of religious insight.

The program is not necessarily intended to win converts only for Reform Judaism, the report said. If applicants are more suitable for admission to other branches of Judaism, such as Orthodoxy or Conservatism, referrals will be made, the report said. For male applicants over 21, circumcision will not be required, the report stressed.

Jewish Campus Youth Reported Not Interested in Judaism

Rabbi Maurice L. Zigmund, of Boston, speaking at the convention, was pessimistic about Jewish campus youth. He reported that, despite the fact that there is an acceptance of and cordiality and cooperation toward Judaism, the overwhelming majority of Jewish students have no such interests, and identification with Judaism is seldom considered a serious option.

As for intermarriage, Rabbi Zigmund said, the ultimate decision of the individual "is unpredictable" however sincere the commitment. "As long as we consider a college education as essential," he said, "and as long as the campus is an open market in which people and ideas circulate freely, boy will meet girl and girl will meet boy, regardless of background, commitment or solemn promise."

He summarized the situation by stating: We are not winning a substantial number of the college generation to deep and serious commitment. Our young people are Jewishly illiterate, and they feel that Judaism has nothing to say to them in the modern world. The sad thing is -- they do not even ask." He stressed that "no walls can be built thicknough to keep our Jewish youth in or keep non-Jewish influences out. An integrated assault is necessary, and by all elements -- and at an earlier stage." He pleaded for Jewish youth to go to Israel, and find stimulation there.

Mark Eli Saperstein, of Lynbrook, L.I., son of a CCAR member and a recent graduate of Harvard University, agreed that students are Jewishly illiterate and deplored that historic normative Judaism seems foreign and repugnant to a student from a Reform background. He said students also are repelled by the "middle class vulgarity" about them. Religious needs, he said, are not felt by the students. Chairs of Jewish studies, he declared, will, however, attract men of top academic caliber who will draw Jewish, students to their courses and lead them to an understanding of their faith. For this, all Jewish national organizations, he said, must cooperate, and it should not be left to Bhai Brith alone.

\$1,000,000 IN ISRAEL BONDS SOLD IN TRIBUTE TO AMBASSADOR HARMAN

NEW YORK, June 23. (JTA) -- More than \$1,000,000 for the economic development of Israel was raised tonight by the fraternal division of State of Israel Bonds at a dinner honoring Ambassador Avraham Harman of Israel at the Americana Hotel. The Israel diplomat was guest of honor at a dinner attended by more than 600 representatives of 3,200 Jewish fraternal groups.

ORTHODOX GROUPS OPPOSE STAND OF PRESIDENT'S COMMISSION ON HOLIDAYS

NEW YORK, June 23. (JTA) -- Representatives of 15 Orthodox Jewish organizations adopted a resolution here last night, calling on the President's Commission on Equal Employment Opportunity to conduct a public hearing on the issue of the right of observant Jews to be excused from work on major Jewish holidays like Rosh Hashana and Yom Kippur.

The session, summoned by the Union of Orthodox Rabbis of the United States and Canada, opposed a ruling on that issue handed down last week by the President's Commission. In that ruling, announced by Dr. Luther Folcomb, acting chairman of the Commission, the Federal agency held that employers may use their own discretion on releasing from work employes who wish to observe the holidays of their faith. The Commission decided only that an employer must treat all his workers with "substantial uniformity," so that if a Christian worker is given Good Friday off with pay, a Jew must also be released with pay on the Jowish holidays.

REFORM TEMPLES TO START 'PHILANTHROPIC LIFE INSURANCE PROGRAM'

NEW YORK, June 23. (JTA) -- The establishment of a new life insurance plan that could result in endowments aggregating \$250,000,000 in the next five years, with the Reform movement as the beneficiary, was announced here today by Dr. Maurice N. Eisendrath, president of the Union of American Febrew Congregations.

Under the "mass media philanthropic life insurance program," each of the congregants in 660 Reform synagogues in the country will be able to sign up for insurance, if he or she is under 60, without medical examination, making the Reform movement the beneficiary. Upon the death of the person, the person's own congregation would receive half of the value of the individual's policy. The rest would be divided between the UAEC and the Hebrew Union College-Jewish Institute of Religion.

"Such future income," said Dr. Eisendrath, "would afford the Jewish movement and its congregations the possibility of embarking upon far-reaching programs to assure the future of Jewish life in the Americas,"

CCNVENTION OF JEWISH LIBRARIANS ADOPTS DECISIONS ON LIBRARY WORK

PHILADELPHIA, June 23. (JTA) -- The newly-created Association of Jewish librarians closed its first annual convention here last night by adopting a formal statement of purposes calling for the promotion and improvement of library services and professional standards in all Jewish libraries. The association voted to serve as a center for the dissemination of Jewish library service and guidance; to encourage people to enter the Jewish library field; to promote the formation of more Jewish libraries; and to promote the publication of literature to assist Jewish libraries and librarians,

Herbert C. Zafren, of Chicago, who has been provisional president, was elected president. The two former groups which consolidated to form the new organization will be headed, respectively, by Jacob Dienstag, of New York, as president of the Research and Special Library Division; and Mrs. Mae Weine, of Camden, N.J., as president of the Synagogue, Center and School Libraries Division.

SAMUEL GOLDSMITH HONCRED ON RETIREMENT FROM CHICAGO FEDERATION

CHICAGO, June 23, (JTA) -- More than 900 persons, including state, city and Israeli dignitaries and virtually all of the leaders of Jewish philanthropy and civic activity here, honored Samuel A. Goldsmith at a dinner here last night, in farewell upon his retirement from comprehensive Jewish professional leadership in this city for the past 36 years, Mr. Goldsmith will retire July 1 from his posts of executive vice-president of the Jewish Federation of Metropolitan Chicago, the Jewish Welfare Fund and the Combined Jewish Appeal.

Among the principal speakers at the event were Lt. Gov. Samuel E. Shapiro; Mayor Richard J. Daley; Jacob Barmore, Israel's Consul-General here, who presented to Mr. Goldsmith the Liberation Medal of Israel. Cther speakers included Abran D. Davis, president, Jewish Federation; Morris Glasser, president, Jewish Welfare Fund; and Edward L. Ryerson, Dean of Laymen in Private Welfare Work, who has been associated with Mr. Goldsmith in numerous communal projects. Flying in from California for the occasion was Isidore Sobeloff, executive vice-president of the Los Angeles Jewish Federation, and a professional colleague of Mr. Goldsmith for many years; and others. Special presentation of gifts was made by Joseph L. Gidwitz, immediate past president of the Jewish Federation, Jewish Welfare Fund and Combined Jewish Appear

FEINSTEIN FOUNDATION ESTABLISHES PUBLIC LIBRARY IN EILAT

NEW YORK, June 23. (JTA) -- Mrs. Myer Feinstein of Philadelphia has established the Myer and Rosaline Feinstein Public Library in Eilat, Israel, with a gift from the Myer and Rosaline Feinstein Foundation to the Israel Education Fund of the United Jewish Appeal, it was announced here today by Joseph Meyerhoff, IEF chairman.